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Dear Parents / Guardians, 
 
June is a very busy month.  We invite you to carefully read the 
many activities listed below. 
 

LIBRARY 

 

The library will be closed for the month of June.  All borrowed books 
need to be returned before June 23, 2009. 

CAMP 
BOUTE-EN-TRAIN 

 
 

Kindergarten, and Cycles 1 and 2 will be going to Camp Boute-en-train on 
Tuesday, June 2.  
 

The camp monitors have lots of activities planned for the students, rain 
or shine. 
  
This outing is always much anticipated!!  

GRADE 6 GRADUATES 
CAMP TRIP 

TO 
ARUNDEL 

 

The grade 6 students will enjoy a great trip at ‘Arundel Nature Camp’.  
They will be sharing special moments from June 3 - 5.   
 

Grateful thank yous to Ms. Cynthia & Ms. Cassandra for organizing this 
camp adventure!  Accompanying the students are Ms. Cynthia. Ms. 
Cassandra, and parents, Mr. Dugas. Mr. Varacalli, Mr. Lafond and Mrs. 
Lamoureux.  Have fun … and be safe! 
 

SCHOOL NURSE 
VISITS OUR 

LEVEL 5 STUDENTS 
ON JUNE 3 

 
 

 
An hour-long workshop will discuss head injuries with our school nurse, 
Lyne Loyer.   
 
Don’t forget to wear a helmet when riding your bike! 

MORIN HEIGHTS 
COMES TO  
JOLIETTE 

Ms. Lindsay will be visiting Ms. Sophie’s E42 class on Thursday, June 4. 
The students look forward to a wonderful day! 

EQUITARTS FIELD 
TRIP FOR LEVEL 5 
STUDENTS IN  
ST-BARTHELEMY 

 
 

Ms. Mylène has organized a fabulous outing for our Level 5 students on 
Friday, June 5.  There will be supervised horseback riding, and 
activities with an artistic flair.  What a great field trip!  Have fun!! 

REPTILE MAN IS 
COMING TO JES 

 

On Tuesday, June 9, Reptile Man will be visiting each cycle for an hour-
long workshop where our students will discover the amazing world of 
reptiles. 
 
 
 
 
 



MS. SOPHIE’S 
CAMPING ACTIVITY 

 

Again this year, Ms. Sophie is inviting Cycle 1 and 2 students who have 
been outstanding in their school work and behaviour on June 9.  
Congratulations to those deserving students … and thank you Ms. Sophie! 

THE JES SINGERS 
SHOW 

WEDNESDAY,  
JUNE 10 

 

The JES singers  will be entertaining the school with their repertoire on 
Wednesday , June 10 from 1:35 to 3:00 p.m.  Parents of choir members 
will receive an invitation to attend the performance. 
Special thanks to Ms. Cynthia for her year-long involvement with our 
singers. 
 
We are in for a treat! 

BEACH DAY 
JUNE 10 

 
 

 
Sun hats, sunglasses, flip flops and summer shirts – let’s dress up for 
Beach Day! 
 

PIZZA DAY 
 

The last Pizza day this year will be Thursday, June 11.   
 

A HUGE thank you to Ms. Cynthia & Ms. Cassandra as well as our 
volunteers for faithfully supporting this fundraiser week after week! 
 
 

GRADUATIONS 
 
 
 
 

Kindergarten 

 

  Graduation takes place in the gym on Thursday, June 11 
from 2:00 p.m. to 3:45 p.m.  We are so proud of our graduates! 

Grade 6

 

  Graduation ceremony begins in the gym at 6:00 p.m. on 
Monday, June 22  A special moment for our young grads! 

 
The graduation dance will follow from 7:30 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. 
 
This year’s graduation theme is ‘A Night in Paris ’… an evening to 
remember! 
 

STAR OF THE 
MONTH ASSEMBLY 

FRIDAY, JUNE 12 AT 
3:00 P.M.  

 

 
We will be honouring our May  stars on Friday, June 12.  This will be our 
Final Star-of-the-Month Assembly.  It will be held at 3:00 p.m. 
 

RAFFLE 

 

Get a chance to win an awesome pair of tickets for the Montreal 
Alouettes vs Winnipeg Blue Bombers held on June 23, 2009.   
Just 3$ / ticket.  Tickets must be back before June 10. 
Drawing during Star-of-the-Month Assembly on June 12. 

JUMP ROPE FOR 
HEART ON  
JUNE 12 

FROM 1:35 TO 2:35 
P.M. 

(RAIN DATE – JUNE 15)  
 
 

Students are asked to bring a skipping rope, wear their running shoes 
and sunscreen for the Jump Rope activity.   
 
Thanks Ms. Laura for organizing this activity! 
 
 

 
 

 



COMPUTER AND 
HOWEWORK CLUBS 

JUNE 12 

 

Our lunch hour clubs come to an end on Friday, June 12.  Special thanks 
to our supervisors who made these clubs extra special – Ms. Martine,  
Ms. Nathalie and Ms. Tanya. 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL NURSE 
VISITS OUR LEVEL 3 

STUDENTS ON  
JUNE 15 

 
 

 
 
Sun prevention is the ‘ hot topic ‘ for our Level 3 students on June 15.  
Thank you to our school nurse, Lyne Loyer for this well-timed workshop! 

SPORTS DAY  
JUNE 17 
(RAIN DATE – 
JUNE 18) 
 
 

 

We are getting ready for a fun day outdoors on Wednesday, June 17.   
 

The JES yard will have various stations and students will be arranged 
into teams.  A more detailed letter will follow 
 

ICE CREAM 
SANDWICHES SALE 

 

Ice cream sandwiches will be sold on Thursdays till June 18.   
 
The profits finance Miss Sophie’s class activities. 
 
The ice cream sandwiches cost $1.00 each. 

YEAR-LONG LUNCH 
HOUR ACTIVITIES 

 
 

Our teachers and staff members have given their time and expertise 
this year to offer our students unique experiences during their lunch 
hour – hockey, drama, dance and movement and of course the JES 
singers.  

A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO... 
Ms. Stephanie, Mrs. Laura, Ms. Cindy, Ms. Cynthia and  Ms. Sophie  
 

GOVERNING BOARD The active participation of Governing Board members - parents and 
staff - has been instrumental in helping us meet the goals of our School 
Success Plan. Thank you for everyone’s commitment to excellence. 
 

Our final meeting is Tuesday, June 16, 2008 at 6:30 p.m. and will be 
held at the restaurant, La Porte Grecque. 

JES YEARBOOK 
 

 
Our JES Yearbook will be sensational!  Ms. Cassandra has worked very 
hard at preparing this memorable souvenir booklet.  A letter is on its 
way with further information. 
 

 
SPECIAL THANKS TO 

OUR LUNCH AND 
BUS SUPERVISORS 

 

Our students have been in good hands with the vigilant supervision of 
Ms. Bonnie, Ms. Carole, Ms. Marie-Josée and Ms. Nancy.   
Thank you for a great year! 

OUR FIRST RATE 
CARETAKERS 

 
 
 

Our school shines and that is thanks to Mr. Guy and Mme Huguette, our 
day and evening caretakers who are personally committed to the 
cleanliness of JES.  We are so grateful! 



OUR SCHOOL 
SECRETARIES 

 

On busy days, on snowy days, on Friday afternoons – who pleasantly 
answers the phone and does a million things  to ensure  that all our needs 
are met?  Of course, Ms. Michèle and Ms. Bonnie.   A bouquet full of 
thank yous for caring for each and everyone of us.  

CYCLE 2’S VISIT TO 
THE PARK 
JUNE 19 

Friday, June 19, Cycle 2 will spend a lovely afternoon of free play at 
Antonio-Barrette Park located near JES.  Parents and families are 
welcomed!  If rain, cancelled. 

TERM 4 
REPORT CARDS 

 

Students will be receiving their final report cards on Tuesday, June 23.  
We are proud to honour our students’ efforts this year.  
Special thanks to our teachers who have supported your children toward 
another successful term! 
 
 

AWARDS ASSEMBLY 
JUNE 23. 

 

Our Year-End Awards Assembly will take place on  
Tuesday, June 23 at 10:00 a.m. in the Gym.  
 
Parents and family members are invited! 
 
You are welcomed to take your child home at the end of the assembly and 
get a head start on your summer vacation! 
 

 
To our JES family,  

  we wish you all a 
safe and happy summer vacation 

with family and friends ! 
 

 
 

School starts again September 1 ,  2009.  
See you then! 
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